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Zagreb, 12 November 2009 

 
INA-INDUSTRIJA NAFTE, d.d. – Sale process announcement 
 
Today, on 12 November 2009, INA – INDUSTRIJA NAFTE, d.d. Zagreb has announced the launching of the 
sale process of the fuel retailing business of Crobenz d.d. The announcement was published in the daily papers 
Jutarnji list, Večernji list, Business.hr and Poslovni dnevnik as well as it is available on the company's web 
page. The full text of the announcement can be found bellow. 

Announcement of sale process 
 
 
INA Industrija Nafte d.d. hereby announces launching the sale process of the fuel retailing 
business of Crobenz d.d.  
 
INA Industrija Nafte d.d. (“INA”) hereby announces the commencement of the sale procedure of the fuel 
retailing business of Crobenz d.d. (“Business”). Interested parties may receive detailed information on the 
Business and the sale process (in form of a Teaser Memorandum and a Process Letter) upon signing of a 
Confidentiality Agreement. To demonstrate interest in the transaction process, a Letter of Intent is to be 
submitted by potential purchasers until the end of the working hours (16.00 hours) on 20 November 2009, 
based on the instructions of the Process Letter.  
 
The following pre-conditions are set for the identity of the potential purchaser: 

 It should possess and prove adequate professional knowledge for the maintenance of the existing 
business activity; 

 It should not be connected to INA and MOL or their affiliated companies either via capital or 
personally; 

 It should have sufficient financial funds. 
 
Letter of intent has to contain statement on fulfilment of the abovementioned pre-conditions. 
 
Point of Contact  
In order to sign the Confidentiality Agreement, please contact:  
 

Ana Tropina 
Legal counsel 
INA Industrija Nafte d.d.  
Avenija V. Holjevca 10 
10002 Zagreb, Croatia 
Tel: 01/6451-295 
Fax.:01/6452-301 
 

All communications with respect to this announcement should be addressed Ana Tropina at INA. Under no 
circumstance should any contact or communication made, either directly or indirectly, with any director, 
officer, employee, agent, attorney, advisor or representative of the Business, INA or MOL regarding this 
process. 


